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ROMANY GYPSY FAMILY HEAD FOR HIGH COURT – WITH STRONG SUPPORT
HIGH COURT:  Manchester Civil Justice Centre, 1 Bridge Street West, Manchester, Greater Manchester, England  M60 9DJ
Wednesday, November 7th, 10.00am. 

The Romany Gypsy family who have been fighting to stay on their Chorley site where they have lived for the last four years, will be in the High Court in Manchester next Wednesday.  The Linfoots will be defending their family against Chorley Council’s continued refusal to allow them to live in peace.  Even the Government has seen sense, by deciding not to defend Chorley Council’s appeal, but the local council is carrying on regardless.  If this appeal fails, the Council intends to apply for an injunction in March to evict the family from their home.
Last week, just hours before a packed public meeting in Chorley demonstrated the rooted support and high esteem that surrounds this Gypsy family, the government confirmed that it was not backing Chorley Council. 
This week, the family are preparing to overcome the Council’s intransigence.  Their lawyer, Keith Coughtrie of Lester Morrill inc David Gore Lomax LLP points out:  “Mike and Patty have proposed alternative local sites to the council but the council have either refused on the basis that they were not suitable or not responded to the proposal. The council have not offered any local alternative site.”   
RAPAR, the Manchester based human rights organisation, is calling for people to assemble outside the courts at 09.30 next Wednesday morning to show our solidarity with our Gypsies.
ENDS

Background
Mike and Patty Linfoot, their three sons, and Patty’s parents have been living in their caravans on a site at Hut Lane, Heath Charnock, for four years.  They own the land but Chorley council has refused to give them planning permission to live on it - even though the children are happily settled in local schools and Patty and Mike are active in the community. 

Most of the small site is screened by trees but the council upheld the objections to the site made by a small number of local residents and the council’s decision was backed by a planning inspector.
See www.rapar.org.uk
See http://www.lep.co.uk/community/traveller-family-are-supported-at-meeting-1-5069260
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